Dr. Arthur C. Warner Co-Chairman

NATIONAL COMMITTEE FOR SEXUAL CIVIL LIBERTIES

18 Ober Road Princeton, New Jersey 08540

(609) 924-1950

Thomas F. Coleman, Esq. Co-Chairman

7 June 1978

Dr. Dennis A. Rubini Department of History Temple University Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19122

Dear Dr. Rubini:

I regret exceedingly the confusion regarding the dates of our annual Conference. As I have now indicated to you over the telephone, the meetings will be held from 30 June through 4 July inclusive, and will take place at the St. Francis Hotel in San Francisco.

No doubt you are aware that this Committee consists of a group of lawyers with experience in the field of sexual civil liberties who, together with scholarly authorities in related disciplines, serve as a research centre for persons and agencies working for the enactment of enlightened legislation in the whole field of human sexuality. I might add that it was the very fine panel discussion which you conducted some two years ago in Washington under the aegis of the American Historical Association which first brought you to this Committee's attention. As a consequence, the Committee has requested me to invite you to present a paper at its San Francisco conference entitled "Sexuality, the Family and the Law in modern History." I have been informed that this is a subject of great interest to the American Bar Association, and that they have expressed a desire to develop a panel discussion in this area. It is possible that your own presentation before our Committee might set the wheels in motion toward this end. In addition to your formal paper, we should like you to participate in some of the general discussions which take place during our annual conferences.

I do hope that you will be able to confirm these dates as satisfactory, since we have already booked you for this paper as a result of our earlier discussions.

I look forward to your reply.

Very truly yours.

Arthur C. Warner Co-Chairman

West Coast Office: 1800 No. Highland Ave., Los Angeles, California 90028

(213) 464-6666

irthur C. Harrier

NATIONAL COMMITTEE FOR SEXUAL CIVIL LIBERTIES

Dr. Arthur C. Warner
Co-Chairman

18 Ober Road Princeton, New Jersey 08540 Thomas F. Coleman, Esq. Co-Chairman

(609) 924-1950

7 June 1978

Dr. Dennis A. Rubini Department of History Temple University Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19122

Dear Dr. Rubini:

I regret exceedingly the confusion regarding the dates of our annual Conference. As I have now indicated to you over the telephone, the meetings will be held from 30 June through 4 July inclusive, and will take place at the St. Francis Hotel in San Francisco.

No doubt you are aware that this Committee consists of a group of lawyers with experience in the field of sexual civil liberties who, together with scholarly authorities in related disciplines, serve as a research centre for persons and agencies working for the enactment of enlightened legislation in the whole field of human sexuality. I might add that it was the very fine panel discussion which you conducted some two years ago in Washington under the aegis of the American Historical Association which first brought you to this Committee's attention. As a consequence, the Committee has requested me to invite you to present a paper at its San Francisco conference entitled "Sexuality, the Family and the Law in modern History." I have been informed that this is a subject of great interest to the American Bar Association, and that they have expressed a desire to develop a panel discussion in this area. It is possible that your own presentation before our Committee might set the wheels in motion toward this end. In addition to your formal paper, we should like you to participate in some of the general discussions which take place during our annual conferences.

I do hope that you will be able to confirm these dates as satisfactory, since we have already booked you for this paper as a result of our earlier discussions.

I look forward to your reply.

Very truly yours,

isther & Harres

Arthur C. Warner Co-Chairman

West Coast Office: 1800 No. Highland Ave., Los Angeles, California 90028 (213) 464-66

NATIONAL COMMITTEE FOR SEXUAL CIVIL LIBERTIES

Dr. Arthur C. Warner Co-Chairman

18 Ober Road Princeton, New Jersey 08540

(609) 924-1950

Thomas F. Coleman, Esq. Co-Chairman

8 May 1978

Mr. Anthony Silvestre, chairman Pennsylvania Council for Sexual Minorities 141 South Fraser Street State College, Pennsylvania 16801

Dear Mr. Silvestre:

As you no doubt know from your presence at our annual conference in Columbus, Ohio last year, this Committee consists of a groups of lawyers with experience in the field of civil liberties and of authorities in related disciplines working for the dismantling of the entire structure of criminality and discrimination which surrounds private sexual conduct between consenting adults.

This year the conference is beling held in San Francisco from 30 June through 5 July, and the Committee has requested me to invite you to attend at that time.

It is the Committee's wish to have you make one of the formal presentations on a subject to be mutually agreed upon, and to have this done by you as the official representative of the Pennsylvania Council for Sexual Minorities. We would also like you to participate in the general discussions throughout the conference. In this connection we are particularly anxious to have you participate in the discussions involving the possibility of establishing in other states councils along the lines of the one which you head in Pennsylvania.

I do hope that you will be able to attend, and I look forward to hearing from you.

Parthur B. Harrer

Arthur C. Warner Co-Chairman